STATE BOARD OF PLUMBING
BUSINESS MEETING
MINUTES

Date: 

October 21, 2021 
Time: 

10:30 a.m.
Location: 
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 302

Baltimore, MD 21202
Joining Info: 
By Video Conference

meet.google.com/qks-niad-yfo
By Phone via Teleconference  

1-414-909-7588 (PIN: 385820141)

Members Present:

Joseph Radtka, Chair 

Keith Horton, Vice Chair

Roland Mann, Jr., Industry Member

Richard Bowers, Consumer Member
Richard Small, Industry Member

Michael Bowersox, Industry Member
Absent: 



Gregory Schott, Industry Member
LABOR Officials & Staff Present: 

Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Licensing 
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General
LaKissha Thornton, Administrative Officer I
OTHERS PRESENT:  


William Sompayrac, Pipeline Training Institute                                                                       


Diane Kastner, Plumbing Heating Cooling Contractors Association



Wayne Fishpaw, Pipe Trades Technology, Inc.


Jonathan Sargeant, Omega Flex
CALL TO ORDER 

Chair, Mr. Joseph Radtka, called the Business Meeting of the Maryland State Board of Plumbing to order, virtually, at 10:34 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES  
The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held on September 23, 2021. Upon Mr. Small’s Motion, and Mr. Horton’s second, and by a roll call vote, the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes without correction or amendment.  
PLUMBING COMPLAINTS

There were no plumbing complaints. 
REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS 

PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for September 2021: 

Plumber

                   Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Journey Natural Gas Fitter
	2
	1
	1
	50%

	Journey Plumber/Gas Fitter
	32
	11
	21
	34%

	Master Natural Gas Fitter
	2
	2
	0
	100%

	Master Plumber/Gas Fitter
	20
	6
	14
	30%

	                              TOTAL
	56
	18
	36
	36%


Ms. Bailey reported that since Jan. 2021, that 416 candidates were tested. 161 candidates passed, 255 failed, for a pass rate of 39%.  Since the inception of the test 9566 candidates were tested.  3442 candidates passed, 6124 failed, for a pass rate of 36%.  There are currently 12,879 active licensees. 
OLD BUSINESS
Chairman Radtka asked Ms. Bailey if there were any new updates to the previous months’ discussion on defining “incidental” and “minor” plumbing.  Ms. Bailey stated that there were no updates to the discussion. 
NEW BUSINESS
Chairman Radtka informed the Board that Mr. Richard “Dick” Wagner passed away on September 25, 2021.  Mr. Wagner was a longtime industry member. He served on the Baltimore County Plumbing Board and worked in the industry for more than 40 years. Mr. Wagner was set to receive several lifetime achievement awards in the weeks following his death. Chairman Radtka asked that the Board and others present observe a moment of silence for Mr. Wagner.
Ms. Bailey thanked Chairman Radtka for his kind words regarding Mr. Wagner.  She stated that he will be missed, that he was longtime friend of the Board, and thanked him for his service.

CORRESPONDENCE

There was no correspondence to be presented.
COUNSEL’S REPORT
Counsel Kinstler reminded the Board that the Board does have an statutory obligation to propose definitions of “incidental plumbing” and “minor plumbing repairs”. She reminded the Board that its prior regulatory definitions were stricken when the Board adopted its current codes. Counsel explained that the Board could propose the same language it had for those terms, or it could compose new language, and that the Board can ask Robin to seek the Secretary’s approval of the concept now or wait until the Board updates its codes, as Robin suggested at a the August meeting. Chairman Radtka stated that he felt the previous definitions would be sufficient. Counsel Kinstler stated that she would send the language from the previous definitions to Chairman Radtka. 
CHAIR’S REPORT 
Chairman Radtka wished everyone a Happy Halloween and encouraged everyone to get their shots. 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS REPORT

Ms. Bailey introduced Colyn Wall to the Board. Ms. Wall is the new investigator for the mechanical licensing unit in the Division of Occupational and Professional Licensing. Ms. Bailey stated that Ms. Wall has hit the ground running and is doing a fabulous job in her new position.  
Ms. Bailey stated that the building was closed to the public today, October 21, 2021, due to a visit from President Biden to Center Stage.  She also reminded the Board that if any member would like to attend a Board meeting in person, they must provide her with notice at least 24 hours in advance so she can notify the security guard desk. Ms. Bailey also asked the Board to remember to notify staff whether they will attend before board meeting before the day of the meeting. She stated that it helps to ensure there is a quorum of the Board before the meeting day and avoids confusion about attendance.    
Ms. Bailey officially welcomed LaKissha Thornton as the Board Administrator for the State Board of Plumbing. She stated that LaKissha has filled in on meetings before but has officially been promoted to the new position. Chairman Radtka congratulated LaKissha on her new position and welcomed her to the Board. 
CLOSED SESSION

The Board did not convene in a closed session.         
APPROVAL OF FINDINGS OF CLOSED SESSION

None necessary.
ADJOURNMENT

Upon Mr. Bower’s Motion, and Mr. Small’s second, and by a roll call vote, the Board unanimously carried to adjourn meeting at 10:47 a.m. 
_________________________


__________________________

Chair, Joseph Radtka  



Date

Without Corrections ______



with Corrections ______ 
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